BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of Foxfire Utility
)    

Company Water Rate Increase 
)

Request



)

Case No. WR-2002-1162





)

Tarrif File 2002 00557 (water)

And




)






)

In the Matter of Foxfire Utility
)

Case No. SR-2002-1163
Company Sewer Rate Request
)

Tariff File 2002 00556 (sewer)

RECOMMENDATION OF THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel, pursuant to 4 CSR 2402.200.1(E) and submits the following information to the Missouri Public Service Commission.  The Office of the Public Counsel has reviewed the results of the audit performed by the Commission Staff concerning Foxfire Utility Company, and had reviewed the agreement that the Staff and Foxfire have entered into pursuant to 4 CSR 2.200.1(D).  Public Counsel has also received numerous letters and other contacts from Foxfire customers opposing the rate increase.


Upon review of the audit and the agreement, Public Counsel generally believes that the information obtained by the Staff is true and accurate.  Public Counsel does not believe that further information can be had by presenting rate related information to the Commission in an evidentiary hearing, and that the agreement of the Staff and Foxfire, along with the written comments of Foxfire’s customers, are all the necessary information the Commission needs to decide whether to approve the rate increase in this matter.


Because of the strong customer opposition to this case, Public Counsel does not believe it can “agree” to the rate increase as contemplated in 4 CSR 240.200.  However, based on the information provided, Public Counsel does not believe that a hearing should be held to determine whether or not to approve the rate increase.

 
WHEREFORE, Public Counsel takes no position on whether the Commission should allow the proposed rate increase.







Respectfully submitted,

OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL







      /s/  M. Ruth O’Neill
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